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Yesterday the Church of England appointed its first women bishop, Revd Libby Lane.  How do I feel about that?   Well we in the Scottish Episcopal Church made the decision to have women bishops as far back as 2003.  Our sadness is that we haven’t yet managed to elect one.  

Even more significant for us, next Wednesday marks the 20th anniversary of the ordination of women as priests in our church.  And that decision has brought real grace and benefit to our congregations and our ministry.
We are living through a time of extraordinarily rapid social change.  Many churches now regard themselves as blind on issues of gender – but it’s taken a while.  Earlier this week the Church of Scotland reported on the voting in its Presbyteries about their acceptance of partnered gay clergy.  Churches are trying to decide whether they wish to become sexuality blind.  Faith communities find these questions difficult – difficult in a time of rapid change – challenging because many people experience them as questions not just of the head but also of the heart and the gut.

I’ve been enriched by sharing ministry with women.  But what matters more than whether the person is female or male is the god-given gifts which they bring.  Ministry is a demanding calling.  It needs moral courage, spirituality, patience, resilience and many more.  Somebody said to me in one of our churches recently that they need to be ‘in love with God’ – better than being in love with themselves.
Those gifts are God-facing and also people-facing.  I used to try not to ask a person, ‘How are you?’  The stronger question is ‘Where are you?’  People may be well, brave and happy – but they may also be lost, afraid, anxious.  Ministry, whether of clergy or laity, is all about trying to get the deepest possible contact with people - reconnecting them with God’s love and with the roots of their being.  A role so intensely personal and relational requires the resources of both women and men – and we celebrate that today.    
